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SEA SCOUT STARS 
Shine at Centennial Celebration 

 
The Northeast Region kicked off its celebration of the Sea Scout Centennial with their 30th Annual Bridge of 
Honor and Sea Scout Ball. 
 
One Centennial highlight was a Sea Scout Museum set up in the Bridgeport Room all day which provided an 
excellent glimpse of our scouting program throughout the years.  There were vintage uniforms, historical 
handbooks and patches, posters, flags, nautical collectibles, and even a display of the RBOH mugs (or other 
drink ware) from the past 30 years!  Many thanks to Bruce Johnson, Ship 361-MD, for sharing a portion of his 
collection with us.  Feedback on the museum experience has been very complimentary from all who visited.          
 
To commemorate the 100th Anniversary of Sea Scouts, a special decorated sheet cake was ceremonially cut  
by dignitaries National Commodore Charlie Wurster, National Director Keith Christopher, National Boatswain 
Eva Hogan, Regional Boatswain Ryan Mock, and Regional Commodore Noel Guzman using a West Point 
saber provided by a local Silver Beaver, Colonel Lyman L. Parks II.  And the hotel provided a sumptuous buffet 
with four entrees, salads and sides for our dining pleasure.   
 

 
Centennial Cake Cutting 

L-R, R.Mock, K.Christopher, N.Guzman, C.Wurster, E.Hogan 

 
Mug and Journal 

 
The Regional Bridge of Honor held on March 24, 2012, at the Holiday Inn Select in Bridgeport, NJ, saw a sold-
out crowd of 252 Sea Scouts from 34 Ships, out of 9 States, some attending for the first time.  The kick-off 
centennial event of the region started with afternoon discussion groups where National Director Keith 
Christopher addressed the Skippers Information Meeting facilitated by Regional Commodore Noel Guzman, 
and National Boatswain Eva Hogan addressed a separate Quarterdeck Meeting with the 2011-2012 Regional 
Boatswain Amanda Ballassi and 2012-2013 Regional Boatswain Ryan Mock.  At both sessions, the selection  
of Brenda Renninger as the 2012-2013 Regional Boatswainôs Mate was announced.  Our National guests 
discussed their area of emphasis this year as the PartnerShips with other maritime organizations (such as 
USCG, USPS, and the Army Corps of Engineers) as well as the very important training and recruitment of 
MemberShips.   
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Presenting National Commodore Charlie Wurster, National Boatswain Eva Hogan, Regional Boatswainôs Mate Brenda Renninger,  

Regional Boatswain Ryan Mock, Outgoing Regional Boatswain Amanda Ballassi, and Regional Commodore Noel Guzman. 

 

During the eveningôs Bridge of Honor, Connecticut Sea Scout Ship 110 performed the Land Ship Ceremony; 
and they did a great job. Onboard we had OOD Connor Rieve, Boatswain Jeff Morgan, Boatswainôs Mate 
William Kommritz, Lauren Kovacs piped the ceremony, and the color guard was Alison Wendt and Nick 
Wokanowicz.  In the spirit of solidarity for the Centennial, the Alpha Crew and Bravo Crew were made up of 
Boatswains from 8 attending Ships - Rachel Reichner Ship 2037-NY, Christian Chludzinski Ship 90-PA, Wesley 
Rodriguez Ship 361-MD, Eugene Denezza Ship 1115-VA, Laurie Ann Rinehart Ship 548-MD, Emily Mathae 
Ship 1942-VA, Evan Graney Ship 25-NY, and Tom Fitzpatrick Ship 460-NY ï plus Jordan Kovacs and Ryan 
Wendt from Ship 110-CT.  Bravo Zulu!   
 
Our Keynote Speaker was Sea Scout National Commodore VADM Charlie Wurster, USCG (Ret.).  He began 
his time at the podium by telling us how much he had enjoyed meeting the sea scouts during the afternoon and 
that he was looking forward to meeting even more people during the evening, confiding in us that he was one of 
the few Coasties who cannot swim very well, and sharing how he had once steered his vessel using a favored 
buoy that turned out to be a fly fisherman in the shallows.  Luckily disaster was averted when the sportsman 
raised his arm to cast and Charlie was able to adjust his course immediately.  Our National Commodore 
reinforced how valuable the friendships we were building at the RBOH would develop into networks that would 
benefit Sea Scouts well into the future.   
 

 
Keynote Speaker C.Wurster 

 
Land Ship Crew at Attention 
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Dignitaries on Landship  

 

 
Hoist the Colors 

 

 
K.Christopher and C.Wurster Presentations 

 

 
RBOH Landship Full Company 

 

 
At the Bridge of Honor we recognize our Sea Scouts, adult and youth alike.  Here is a listing of those honors: 
 
Sea Scout of the Year:  
Andrew K. Miller - SSS Pondi - Ship 1 CT 
Daniel Ruggeri - SSS Jubilee - Ship 5 PA 
David E. Guapisaca - SSS Good Buddy - Ship 12 NY 
Christine Warne ï SSS Adam Hyler ï Ship 24 NY 
Evan Graney ï SSS Spear ï Ship 25 NY 
Andrew David Blouse - SSS Yorkshire - Ship 25 PA 
Daniel M. Gower - SSS Integrity - Ship 30 NY  
Scott Ongemach ï SSS Nobska ï Ship 40 MA 
Patrick R. Donnelly - SSS Spirit of ó76 - Ship 76 MA 
Ben Granny-Green ï SSS Resolution ï Ship 84 CT  
William Kommritz - SSS Not By Bread Alone - Ship 110 CT  
 

Ryan W. Mock - SSS Eagle - Ship 198 DE  
Robert Gabage - SSS Slayer - Ship 201 PA 
Wesley Rodriguez - SSS Columbia Ranger - Ship 361 MD  

John Sehn - SSS Vigilant - Ship 441 NY 
Thomas Fitzpatrick - SSS Water Music - Ship 460 NY  
Brenda Renninger - SSS Sea Eagle - Ship 548 MD 
Leah Gionet - SSS Dragon - Ship 584 CT 
William Frayer - SSS Longrider - Ship 759 MD  
Sarah E. Goad - SSS Dragon Lady - Ship 1942 VA 
Dorothy Jane Markey ï SSS Sea Monkeys ï Ship 2002 CT 

Rachel Joanna Reichner - Ship 2037 NY 
 

Catherine A Mullikin Sea Scout Volunteer of the Year Award:  
Lisa Carlson ï Boatswain, SSS Dragon Lady, Ship 1942-VA 

 
Regional Commodore Award of Excellence:   
SSS Jubilee - Ship 5, West Chester, PA 
SSS Spear ï Ship 25, Ithaca, NY 
SSS North Star - Ship 90, New Milford, PA 
SSS Not By Bread Alone - Ship 110, Bridgeport, CT  
 

SSS Eagle - Ship 198, Lewes, DE    
SSS Vigilant - Ship 441, Queens, NY 
SSS Dragon Lady - Ship 1942, Arlington, VA 

 



 4 

 
Presenting the Recipients of the Northeast Region 2012 Sea Scout of the Year Award 

 
Commander Thomas J Keane Award:   
Skipper Tom Handley, Ship 228, Rahway, NJ   
(Presented by RADM Randy Mahr, USN, Quartermaster Ship 228-NJ)      

 
We also recognized Sea Scouts who had achieved an advance rank in the program over the past year, as 
shared by their Ships.  We acknowledged 6 new Quartermasters, 15 new Eagles, 4 new Venturing Silver 
recipients, and 8 SEALs from the Northeast Region.  We also were able to pin 2012 Quartermaster Medals on 
both the National Boatswain Eva Hogan and our Regional Boatswain Ryan Mock!    
 

 
Keane Award Presentation T.Handley 

 
New Quartermasters E.Hogan and R.Mock 

 
Another highlight is the semi-formal Sea Scout Ball.  Over 150 Sea Scouts joined in the fun on the dance floor, 
enjoying the non-stop tunes from ñRock Your Bodyò with DJ Alex Robles.  The sound of laughter and stomping 
feet from the ballroom was a good indication of the fun and playfulness of our youth.  For this yearôs Ball, we 
crowned:  
 
2012 Sea Scout Ballôs Royal Court: 
King: Chris Crowell, Ship 759-MD  
Queen: Sarah Goad, Ship 1942-VA 
Prince: Bradley Keels, Ship 25-PA 
Princess: Jodie Gotwalt, Ship 25-PA  
Jester: Maddie Sansone, Ship 30-NY  
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We also had several sea scouts watching the classic VHS (Disneyôs Donald Duck ñSea Scoutsò) in one 
breakout room as well as enjoying some quiet conversation in the lobby seating area.   
 
On Sunday, we had a youth-led devotion on ñDo Somethingò urging us to not just complain but make a 
difference.  Thanks to Sue Rieve, Ship 110-CT, for coordinating the timely message, and for Sea Scout 
volunteers - David Markey Ship 2002-CT, Lynn Francis Ship 40-MA, Leah Gionet Ship 584-CT, Hannah 
Walther Ship 72-MA, Rachel Reichner Ship 2037-NY, Mariah Markham Ship 2002-CT and Katherine Rivers 
Ship 584-CT - for help with the entertaining skit, readings and songs.  Special kudos to Will Kommritz Ship  
110-CT for the sound system to ensure we could all hear the message and music, as well as cue the telephone.    
 
At the conclusion of the Regional Bridge of Honor, attendees brought home a cobalt coffee mug with gold rim 
sporting the motto ñ100 Years of Sea Scouts ï An American Tradition Since 1912ò and a proprietary RBOH 
logo.       
 
Looking Ahead 
 
Mark your calendars now.  The 31st Northeast Region Bridge of Honor and Sea Scout Ball will be held on 
Saturday, April 6, 2013 at the Holiday Inn Select, Bridgeport, New Jersey.  Watch for more details!   
 
Thanks also for the photos provided by Franklin Garcia.  And to Deidre Buchner, Committee Chair, and Beth 
Parks, RBOH Registrar, for all the hard work they do to make this event so much fun!     
 

~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~   
 
The Northeast Region will be hosting the Centennial Seabadge Conference (SB-13-
PA-2012) Friday to Sunday, October 5-7, 2012, at the U.S. Coast Guard Station, 
Sector Delaware Bay in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.   
 
The course fee is $175.00.  This includes all materials, meals and berthing.  
 
Seabadge is intense leadership and management training focused on the ñhow-toò 
aspects of managing a successful youth led Sea Scout program. While Seabadge was 
developed as an advanced leadership training program for experienced Sea Scout 
adult leaders, the driving theme for the training is ñFocus on Youthò which makes the 
course especially valuable for any Scout leader dealing with older youth. Seabadge 
does not cover topics like boating, knots, or other program-related materials found in 
the Sea Scout Manual. The curriculum includes twenty sessions with established 
objectives that are presented in a motivating, interactive, and informative forum. All 
registered Scouters are invited to attend this awesome training opportunity. 
 
Applications must be postmarked no later than midnight Sunday, September 2, 2012. 
Due to the high demand for the limited number of participant openings, your immediate 
attention is requested. 
 
For more information contact Seabadge SB-13-PA-2012 Course Director Skipper Ann 
Newman at 215-676-5772 or by e-mail at newskipper@aol.com.  

 
 

 

 
To obtain your application for the Northeast Region Centennial Seabadge Conference, go  
to the Northeast Region Web site at: http://neregion.seascout.org/SB-13-PA-2012.pdf 

 
 

 
 

 

mailto:newskipper@aol.com
http://www.facebook.com/l/XAQFXkxT0/neregion.seascout.org/SB-13-PA-2012.pdf
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Delaware Valley Flotilla Celebrates  
Sea Scoutsô 100th Anniversary and their  

6th Annual Presidentsô Day Training Weekend 
 

Submitted by Flotilla Commodore Ann Newman 

 
The facilities of Pine Tree Environmental Center were acquired by Burlington 
County Council. Pine Tree has six self-contained cabins and a conference center 
in addition to the dining hall.  It is situated in a remote area of the beautiful Pine 

Barrens with a nature reserve on three sides.  The 6th Annual Presidentsô Day Training Weekend was held at 
this ideal site.   

 
John Grauvogel and his committee did a great job this year offering advanced courses based on the new Sea 
Scout Manual.  The instructors are of the highest caliber and their dedication and willingness to give both their 
time and expertise to the training is very much appreciated.  More sessions are being taught by our fine youth 
members.  They are well prepared and do an excellent job.  In addition to the scheduled classes, Doug Yeckley 
gave a very informative presentation on Recruiting which was well attended.  Doug also spoke to those 
interested in the SEAL program.   
 
The Pine Tree event was well attended with Ships from the Northeast Region and one from the Southern 
Region. There were 15 Ships and one Troop from 7 States represented this year; 201-PA / 178-PA / 5-PA / 
314-PA / 21-PA / 484-PA / 62-NJ / 5-NJ / 198-DE / 12-NY / 460-NY / 2037-NY / 110-CT / 548-MD / 747-VA and 
Troop 130, PA.  Northeast Region Commodore Noel Guzman joined us in support of the training throughout the 
Region.  

 

 
 

Participants line up in front of their State Flags!  
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The Galley crew, Ray Tessing, Steve Thomas, and Brandon Schwartz did an outstanding job keeping the 
participants well fed with a delicious menu despite the loss of their team leader, Anita Below, who passed  
away in December.  Saturdayôs dinner had a very special dessert to celebrate 100 years of Sea Scouting. 
 
 

 
 
 
Mark your calendars now for next yearôs training, Presidentsô Day Weekend, February 15-17, 2013. 
 

~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~   
Fun-filled Sea Scout Weekend at Catoctin 

 

 
 

By Steve Nichols, Rear Commodore, Chesapeake Flotilla 
 

The eighteenth annual winter training weekend was held at Camp Round Meadow in Catoctin Mountain Park in 
Maryland on March 2-4, 2012. Mike Price returned for the second year as Training Director for the weekend. 
The event used to be held in January, but had to be moved to March this year because of changes by the 
National Park Service to the opening dates of Camp Round Meadow. Seventeen ships from Virginia, Maryland, 
Pennsylvania, West Virginia, and New York attended the training weekend. Four ships attended the training 
weekend for the first time. Commodore Noel Guzman visited us.  

48 courses were offered for sea scouts and adults. The format was eight one-hour classes on Saturday and four 
one-hour classes on Sunday. Most courses were one to two hours long. The courses were generally based on 
Sea Scout rank requirements. Some of the notable classes included the Cooking class taught by Steve 
Alexander, the First Aid course taught by Laurie Davis, Piloting taught by Doug Yeckley, and Boson Pipe training 
taught by Wayne Stacey.  


